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To: Dr. Linda Johnson, Chair, UPC
From: Dr. Michael J. Horswell, Chair, LLCL
Date: November 26, 2012
RE: Proposal for an Arabic Minor
CC: Dr. Ilaria Serra, UPC representative from LLCL

The purpose of this memo is to recommend the following new Minor in Arabic in the Department of Languages, Linguistics, and Comparative Literature. The development of the Minor resulted from the U.S. Department of Education Title VI grant “Expanding Asian Studies” that introduced the teaching of Arabic at FAU beginning in 2009. We hired an Assistant Professor of Linguistics and Arabic, who designed and began teaching the Arabic language courses last year. She also oversees a Graduate Teaching Assistant who also helps deliver the basic courses. As we laid out in the plan presented to the dean when applying for the grant, our goal was to offer the Minor in Arabic, which would require four courses, Beginning Arabic Language and Culture I and II and Intermediate Arabic Language and Culture I and II, plus one upper division course related to the culture, language, history, politics, society, etc. of the Arab world. The Arabic classes have been approved and are in the catalog. The fifth elective course is routinely offered in several different departments in our college. The required number of credits, 19 credits, is in line with our other departmental Minors (language courses are four-credit classes).   

We have had great success recruiting students into the Arabic language program. Students see the minor as an excellent complement to many of the degrees they pursue, especially those degrees related to international careers. Furthermore, the addition of Arabic contributes to the internationalization of our department, since up until we received the grant, the only non-Western language offered at FAU was Japanese. Arabic is also an important complement to our college’s faculty’s strength in Middle East Studies and Asian Studies. 
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